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‘Spaces, Solidarity and Solutions,’ and a focus on intersectionality. Organisers expect 6000 in-
person attendees and 200,000 virtual attendees.  

On Thursday 3 November, we met with a representative from the Australian Office for Women, in 
the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. The Australia Government is the regional 
convening partner for the Pacific region, which is being led by the Victoria State Government and 
chaired by The Honourable Natalie Hutchins MP, Minister for Women.  

The Victoria State Government are forming a committee of interested government and non-
government representatives to guide their input in the global organising group for the WD 
conference. They want to ensure strong Pacific representation, and understand how we would like 
to be involved.  

We will reach out to MFAT once we receive further information from the Australian Office for 
Women. We will keep you updated as their planning progresses, though expect that our role will be 
largely promotional.  

 

UN Women visibility campaign featuring New Zealand (7-11 November) 

UN Women is running a campaign to highlight visibility of New Zealand as a key donor. New 
Zealand contributes NZD $2.5million annually for core funding (facilitated via MFAT) towards 
gender equality, economic and political opportunities for women, and reducing gender-based 
discrimination globally.  

The campaign runs from 7-11 November 2022 across social media (Twitter, LinkedIn, and 
Facebook) and features quotes from yourself and Minister Mahuta. The campaign promotes New 
Zealand’s support for women to a broad international audience with access to UN Women’s 1.9 
million Instagram and 1.7 million Facebook followers and is an opportunity to highlight domestic 
gender equality milestones and policies. The Ministry will support the campaign by reposting and 
sharing content. 

 
Women’s rights in Iran 

We are working with MFAT on advice to the Prime Minister’s Office by Thursday 10 November on 
options for the removal of the Islamic Republic of Iran from the United Nations Commission on the 
Status of Women (CSW). We will keep you updated on further developments. 

 

CSW NGO Delegate Selection process 

We are working with the International Women’s Caucus (IWC) to identify an NGO representative to 
join the New Zealand delegation to CSW67 in March 2023. We have issued a call for applications 
on our website and on social media, and these will be assessed by a selection panel made up of 
six NGO representatives from Caucus member organisations.  

The panel have been asked to provide a preferred candidate to the Ministry by 12 December, as 
we hope to allow ample time for the delegate to plan and make travel arrangements. We will keep 
you updated as this and other CSW arrangements progress.   
 

 

 










